
             
    THE PRESIDENT 
           OF THE 
GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
 

 

 23 July 2019 

 

Excellency, 

 

I have the honour to refer to my letter dated 30 May 2019 on the modalities of the 

High-Level political Forum on Sustainable Development under the auspices of the 

General Assembly (SDG Summit). 

 

The format of the programme includes six Leaders Dialogues. Each of the 

Leaders Dialogues is to be chaired by two Co-Moderators at the level of Head of State 

and Government, one from a developed country and one from a developing country, to 

be selected by the President of the General Assembly, taking into account gender equity, 

level of development and geographical representation. The Leaders Dialogues are: 

 

 
Leaders Dialogue 1 – “Megatrends 

impacting the achievement of the Sustainable 

Development Goals” 

Tuesday, 24 September, from 5:05 p.m. 

to 6:00 p.m. 

Leaders Dialogue 2 – “Accelerating the 

achievement of the Sustainable Development 

Goals: Critical entry points” 

Wednesday, 25 September, from 10:05 a.m. 

to 11:00 a.m. 

Leaders Dialogue 3 – “Measures to leverage 

progress across the Sustainable Development 

Goals” 

Wednesday, 25 September, from 11:05 a.m. 

to 12:00 p.m. 

Leaders Dialogue 4 – “Localizing the 

Sustainable Development Goals” 
Wednesday, 25 September, from 12:05 p.m. 

to 1:00 p.m. 

Leaders Dialogue 5 – “Partnerships for 

Sustainable Development” 
Wednesday, 25 September, from 3:05 p.m. 

to 4:00 p.m. 

Leaders Dialogue 6 – “The 2020-2030 

Vision” 
Wednesday, 25 September, from 4:05 p.m. 

to 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

Chairs of Regional Groups 

    for the month of July 2019 

 

 

Cc: All Permanent Representatives and 

          Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

      New York  
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As chairperson of the regional group for the month of July, I count on your 

support in consulting with Member States and kindly request that you submit indications 

of interests for up to three Co-Moderators of the Leaders Dialogues within your group 

for my consideration, no later than 16 August 2019. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 
 María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés 


